
Patrick Murphy
1554 North Street
Boulder, CO  80304
303-444-4358
phmurphy@aol.com

April 11, 2001

To:
Brian Athern Eric Lane
c/o McGuckin Hardware Colorado State Weed Coordinator
briana@mcguckin.com eric.lane@ag.state.co.us

Mark McCauley Cindy Owsley
c/o Colorado Department of Agriculture Boulder County Weed Coordinator
Division of Plant Industry cxopa@co.boulder.co.us
mark.mccauley@ag.state.co.us

Greetings,

The following seed packets were purchased at the McGuckin Hardware store in Boulder
Colorado, and contain one or two state listed noxious weeds as part of a seed mixture.   I
contacted McGuckin’s seed representative regarding other listed species that occurred on
their sales racks, and they were very responsive and removed them from the racks.  The
seed packets shown below, and larger “economy” packets of the same mixtures were not,
however, removed.  The understandable argument given by McGuckin’s was that these
were Shasta daisies that are not listed.  However, if you examine the scientific names on
the packets you will see that it is actually oxeye daisy (Chrysanthemum leucanthemum), a
listed species.

This brings up a very important issue.  By simply using a misleading common name, it is
possible to obscure the actual species that are included in the packets.  Scientific names
must be made mandatory somewhere on seed packets, otherwise it will be impossible to
know what is actually in the packets.  Many packets are a mix of common names and
scientific names so the true contents are uncertain.  Although standardization of common
names is probably hopeless, and even scientific names are in flux, the scientific names
along with some species verification process is necessary.

Thanks for your attention.

Sincerely,
Patrick Murphy






